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Personal Independence Payment
Personal Independence Payment (PIP) assessment second independent review: government response
The government's response to Paul Gray's second independent review of Personal Independence Payment (PIP) assessments has been published.

You can view the response by accessing the link below:

Personal Independence Payment (PIP) assessment second independent review: government response
Ministers take action to bolster PIP services
The government has accepted the recommendations of Paul Gray's second independent review of Personal Independence Payment (PIP).
Ministers take action to bolster PIP services
Personal Independence Payment Statistics

These experimental statistics cover numbers of claims made, starts and people on Universal Credit to 11 January 2018.
Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/universal-credit-29-april-2013-to-11-january-2018
Personal Independence Payment Handbook
Page 9 of the handbook has been updated to reflect recent case law on the interpretation of 'safely'.

This can be viewed by accessing the link below:

Personal Independence Payment (PIP) handbook
IAS Customer Service

PIP-customerservice@atos.net – Please use this address to contact atos direct with any issues or concerns regarding their service.

The PIP enquiry line (0345 850 3322) should be used for any query regarding individual claims

Universal Credit
Universal Credit transition to full service
The full Universal Credit service will be delivered nationally for all types of claimants from May 2016, now completing in December 2018. 
The Universal Credit Full Service roll out has been extended, the updated list of jobcentres that are due to move to the full Universal Credit service by date, and local authority area can be accessed below.

Updated Roll Out Schedule: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-transition-to-full-service
First Universal Credit Payment Paid Quicker
Universal Credit will be paid sooner to new claimants from 14 February 2018.

Everyone is now entitled to Universal Credit from the first day they claim, removing 7 days some had to wait.

This change was announced as part of a wider £1.5 billion package of improvements to Universal Credit in the Autumn Budget 2017.
Universal Credit statistics
Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 14 December 2017 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

Universal Credit: 29 April 2013 to 14 December 2017
Tell Us Once
Tell Us Once (TUO) is the free award winning cross-government service that makes it possible for people to tell central and local government departments, just once, about a birth or death. We can also tell a range of public sector pension providers. 

Please see attached document providing further detail on service.
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State Pension
Get your State Pension service

DWP is continuing to roll out the Get your State Pension service, a new and simpler way to claim State Pension which will replace the State Pension online service.

Increasing numbers of citizens approaching their State Pension age will receive letters inviting them to use the new Get your State Pension service instead of the current State Pension online service. These letters will include a personalised invitation code and explain what to do next. From February 2018, all citizens approaching their State Pension age will receive letters which will include information about the new service.
One Million Employers Enrol Staff into a Workplace Pension
One million UK employers have enrolled staff  into a workplace pension, helping more than 9 million employees save towards a more financially secure retirement.

The new figures  released by The Pensions Regulator, show that over 600,000 employers have complied with their duties in the past year alone. The deadline is approaching for the remaining 150,000 employers, including new businesses set up since the government scheme was launched, to enroll their staff by June 2018.

Since automatic enrolment was launched in 2012, there have been ‘staging dates’ gradually bringing existing employers and their staff into workplace pensions, starting with the UK’s largest employers, and getting down to the smallest ones.

Research recently published by the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) highlighted how workplace pensions have become ‘The new normal’, revealing that small and micro employers, which represent 98% of all UK businesses, are finding automatic enrolment ‘necessary’, ‘sensible’ and ‘easier to implement than first expected’. In addition, 4 in 5 of today’s eligible workers (83%) now see saving through a workplace pension as the normal thing to do if you are in paid employment.

Currently, to be automatically enrolled into a workplace pension, you must be aged 22 to State Pension age and earn at least £10,000 per year.  In return for employees contributing a minimum of 1% of their pay, employers will at least match it, with most savers also benefiting from tax relief on their contributions.

With contribution rates set to increase to 5% in April 2018 and 8% in April 2019, savers will see every penny going further as, thanks to compound interest, the earlier people save the more they will earn.

Policy in Practice: Benefit Calculator

A new benefit calculator has been added as a link on GOV.UK. It's called Policy in Practice and joins the existing ones from Turn2Us and EntitledTo. This one does things in a slightly more visual way and once completed, there is an earnings slider, so you can instantly see how Universal Credit will be affected if earnings change.

You can access all three benefit calculators here.
.
Tax-Free Childcare opens to all Eligible Families

Tax Free Childcare opened to all remaining eligible families from 14 February 2018, parents whose youngest child is under 12. 

The new scheme helps working parents with the cost of childcare.  It’s quick and easy to apply, and parents could save thousands of pounds each year.  For every £8 parents pay into their childcare account, the government will add an extra £2, up to £2,000 per child per year.  HM Revenue and Customs has been gradually rolling out Tax-Free Childcare since April 2017.

The money can go towards a whole range of regulated childcare, including nurseries, child-minders, after-school clubs and holiday clubs.

Parents, including the self-employed, can apply online for Tax-Free Childcare by visiting Childcare Choices (link is external).  Parents can also access the government’s childcare calculator through Childcare Choices, which helps parents to choose which government support is best for them

Other DWP News
Housing Funding to make more Homes Accessible for Elderly and Disabled
More elderly and disabled residents will be able to make adaptations to their homes so they can live independently and safely thanks to an extra £42 million of government funding (link is external) confirmed by Housing and Homelessness Minister Heather Wheeler.

The funding for local housing authorities can be used to make a range of adaptations to a disabled or elderly person’s home. Some of these changes are low cost but can make a big difference to the person’s quality of life such as grab rails which can be installed for as little as £30 but can prevent a serious fall. Other changes include:

· ramps and stair lifts to ensure they can access all parts of their homes safely

· widening of doors to help those who are wheelchair bound to move freely around their home

· level access showers and raised toilets so that people can continue to live independently and with dignity in their home

· accessible gardens so they can continue to enjoy the simple pleasures of their garden

· home extensions which can include the construction of downstairs bedrooms and bathrooms to ensure that disabled or elderly people do not have to risk moving between floors

The Homelessness Reduction Act (2017)
The Homelessness Reduction Act (HRA) (link is external) amends Part 7 of the Housing Act 1996.  It significantly reforms England’s existing homelessness legislation by placing duties on local authorities to intervene earlier to prevent homelessness in their area.

It also requires local authorities to provide homelessness services to people who are homeless or threatened with homelessness, regardless of whether they may have a priority need and whether they may be “intentionally homeless”.

The HRA will be implemented in April 2018.  This does not include the duty to refer, which will come into force in October 2018.

From April 2018, once a person has been referred to, or approaches a local housing authority, LHAs will be required to follow the process.

Employment Remains at Near-Record High
Official figures show that the unemployment rate remains at a near-record low of 4.4%, with the employment rate at a near-record high of 75.2%.  The figures show that groups across society are accessing new job opportunities:

· nearly 500,000 more people from a black and minority ethnic background (BAME) have started working since 2015

· the gender employment rate gap is at a near-record low, just 8.9%

· every region across the UK has seen employment increase since 2010

· youth unemployment has fallen by over 40% since 2010

· there are a record breaking number of workers aged 50 plus in work, reaching 10 million.

Useful Links

1.   Touchbase:  below is the general link which will update automatically, 
when the next edition is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/touchbase-dwp-news-about-work-working-age-benefits-and-services
2.  Atos healthcare:  link, which you may find of interest:


http://www.atoshealthcare.com/pip/pip_assessment_approach
3.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Linda Devereux: Partner Support Manager for

Barking & Dagenham, City, Newham Tower Hamlets 
linda.devereux@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07900 057115

Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for

Hackney, Havering, Redbridge, Waltham Forest

rehana.akram@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07788 188730

Tell Us Once because it makes a difference!



Tell Us Once (TUO) is the free award winning cross-government service that makes it possible for people to tell central and local government departments, just once, about a birth or death. We can also tell a range of public sector pension providers. 

The service is available to everyone living in participating Local Authorities (LA’s). 395 (97%) LA’s across England, Scotland & Wales provide the service on a voluntary basis. This high level of engagement shows how valuable it is to local, central government and citizens.   

At the time someone registers a birth, if the service is offered the registrar will send a notification to relevant Departments. When registering a death, there are a number of ways for them to utilise the TUO service to give details (known as enrichment) needed by other government departments or public sector pension providers. There is face-to-face with the registrar at the time of death (if offered by the LA), or by using the online service (24 hours) or through our Freephone Telephony service (8am - 6pm). The services that can be notified (if available) include:

· Department for Work and Pensions – all benefits

· HM Passport Service

· Ministry of Defence

· HM Revenue and Customs – including tax 

· Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency

· Participating Public Sector Pension Services

· Local Authority Services – including Council Tax, Electoral, Housing Benefit, Blue Badge, Concessionary Travel and more. 


TUO then tells those departments or services selected by the customer, of the event, via a secure electronic notification.  This saves bereaved families from having to make several separate contacts. It saves them the cost of providing death certificates. It also saves them any inconvenience or distress they might experience in repeating the same information to different departments. The service can still be used if the death has gone to inquest by using an Interim Death Certificate – again the Registrar will advise what to do.



Once the death has been registered, if enrichment doesn’t take place face-to-face, citizens still have up to 28 days to use the TUO service. This means that families who go into mourning for a week or more can still benefit from using the service. It can also be used when the citizen has died abroad, or they lived abroad but had a “footprint” in the UK.



The TUO service has sent in excess of 10 million notifications, helping bereaved families.  We are keen to ensure that further groups of citizens, who may have difficulty accessing government services, can benefit. For further information or any queries about TUO please contact TELLUSONCE.COMMUNICATIONS@DWP.GSI.GOV.UK Alternatively access the .GOV website - www.gov.uk/tell-us-once 


